
Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
Member In-Person Meeting Minutes 

Bessie Mitchell House, Grapevine, Texas 
August 16, 2022 

 
Kathi Runyan opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to our meeting at the Bessie Mitchell House in 
Grapevine, Texas at 7:03pm.  There were 36 in person member attendees, 3 new member attendees, and 1 
attendee on Zoom.   July Member meeting minutes were reviewed, and a motion to accept the minutes was 
made by Chris Sizemore, seconded by Beverly Douglas, and the motion passed.   

Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported there was no income for the month, and expenses were $835.00 (for 
speaker fees, workshop costs, and website expenses).  Kyle also thanked Kathi Runyan for filling in while she 
was away. 

Unfinished Business:  None 

New Business: 
1) Nominating committee:  Kathi Runyan reported that Nancy Carr is Head of the nominating committee to 

recruit officers for the guild for next year.  Two volunteers are needed to serve on this committee; Pam 
Roark had volunteered, so one more is needed.  Kathi asked that everyone please consider serving the 
guild as an officer.  

2) Quilt Show Update:  Kay Thomas reported that the quilts were set up today and it should be a great show.  
Tickets are also available for purchase tonight from Eileen O’Neal. Price of ticket is $12.00 tonight and 
$15.00 at the door unless you get a coupon card with instructions to purchase online before going to the 
show.  The link for volunteering is out and guild positions are needed to be filled, especially for setup and 
takedown after the show.    

Committee Reports:   
Programs:  Aleta Mayrose reported Bear Creek guild member, Teresa Galegher, will be the speaker for 
September.  She will be presenting her lecture called, “String Quilts (Not your Basic Diamonds).”   

 Membership: Signed up 3 new members tonight. 
 Quilt Show:  See above 

Retreats— Spots are still open for the Red Boot retreat September 22-25, 2022. Please contact Mona 
Levingston if interested. 
Boutique—Kayleen has received so many items for the boutique and is grateful for the overwhelming 
support! Thank you to all who contributed!  Set up for the boutique is tomorrow. 

Show and Tell items were presented.  Door prizes were awarded. 
The next BCQG member meeting -- September 20, 2022, at 7pm, at Bessie Mitchell House. 
The next BCQG Board meeting -- September 6, 2022, at 6:30pm via Zoom. 

Business Meeting adjourned at 7:21pm. 
Aleta introduced tonight’s speaker, Laura Winckel, presenting her topic, “From Trash to Treasure.”  She 
discussed the refurbishing and re-creation of rescued quilts and the collection she has built through the years. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary 


